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Meadview Civic  

Association, Inc. 

DISCLAIMER: 

The Meadview Monitor 
is an official publication 
of the Meadview Civic 
Association (MCA, a 
membership 
association)  
P.O. Box 217 
Meadview, AZ 86444 
(928) 564-2313, Fax 
(928) 564-2520, or 
email: mca@citlink.net  
Please put “Meadview 
Monitor” in the subject 
line of your submission.  
Notice in the Meadview 
Monitor is official notice 
of any and all 
proceedings of the MCA. 
Submissions become the 
property of The 
Meadview Monitor.  
We will not publish any 
letters or ads that are 
unsuitable for this 
newsletter or for which 
the MCA be held liable. 
The Board of Governors 
will make the final 
decisions on those 
letters, ads and/or 
articles that are printed. 
All articles must have a 
by-line. All letters must 
have a name and a 
traceable address. 
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Board Members: 

Ron Balsamo: President 

Sharon Baur: Vice President 

Rita Caldwell:  Treasurer 

Clyde Haggerty: Secretary 

Larry Reilley: Director 

Don Swartz: Director  

 

 

 

Staff  Members: 

Lydia Marrero: Member Services 
Representative, Notary  

Addie Ellery: Member Services 
Representative & Contributing Editor 

Fred Ellis: Maintenance 

Michael O’Keeffe: Maintenance 

Mitch Worley: Security 

Richard (Woody) Wood: Security 

Ronald Wood:  Security 

President’s Letter to the Members 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS & STAFF 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Winter Magic in Meadview  

Winter in the high desert holds a unique charm that captivates the hearts of residents and visitors alike. As 

the temperatures drop and the crisp air fills the atmosphere, the desert transforms into a serene landscape, 

providing a perfect backdrop for the joyous holiday season. In our little desert community, we embrace the 

spirit of winter wholeheartedly, ushering in the holidays with warmth and enthusiasm. 

One anticipated event is the Christmas lights display on December 17. The community gathers at the MCA to 

celebrate the folks in our community who embrace the spirit of the Holiday season to decorate their houses 

with artful and beautiful lights. 

Beyond the enchanting lights, our community dedicates itself to spreading joy through various fun activities. 

A heartwarming tradition involves collecting presents for local kids, ensuring that every child experiences the 

magic of unwrapping a gift during the holiday season. The joyous laughter of children and the smiles on their 

faces reflect the true spirit of giving and sharing. 

Meanwhile, winter serves as an opportune time for essential repairs and enhancements in our community. 

The MCA is taking advantage of the wonderful weather we have been experiencing to renovate our miniature 

golf course. We would welcome the assistance of any volunteers willing to help as we need carpenters, 

painters, and anyone with experience in cement work to assist in upgrading the miniature golf course. A sign 

up sheet will be available at the MCA office in early January.  

Our nature trail and pool are also undergoing winter maintenance, guaranteeing that these amenities remain 

in good condition. The nature trail, flanked by unique desert flora endemic and native to our area, becomes 

an ideal spot for winter walks, allowing residents to connect with nature while savoring the cool desert air. 

The pool, a refreshing oasis during the spring, summer, and fall will be receiving attention to ensure it re-

mains a hub of relaxation and enjoyment for the community. 

In conclusion, winter in our community is a time of fun and a chance for reflection. 

As we bask in the glow of Christmas lights, contribute to the happiness of local 

children, and attend to the upkeep of our community spaces, the MCA helps to 

ensure the vibrance and uniqueness of our community. 

Winter in the desert is not just a season; it's a magical experience that brings our 

community closer together. 

President  - Ron Balsamo 
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Home & Garden 

Hello Friends, 
 
We would like to post your photos, 
recipes, cleaning tips, gardening tips 
and even vehicle tips. 
 
Please send any of the above items 
to mca@citlink.net and put in the 
subject line “Monitor Tips & Pics”. 
We will pick a couple (or more) for 
each issue depending on how many 
we receive.  
 
Anything that is not printed for the 
current issue has a chance of ap-
pearing in the following issue.  
 
Please make sure you include your 
contact information, although we will 
not publish your private information. 
 
We would love to hear about what 
you would like to see inside the next 
issue of the Monitor! 
 
Thank you in advanced for any tips 
and pics you send us! 
 

         HAVE A GREAT DAY! 
~ The staff at the  

Meadview Civic Association 

New Year Challenge: 
Send us your best picture taken in or 
around the MCA Facility. Email it to 
mca@citlink.net along with a story or 
caption about your visit. 

 

The photos on this page were taken by 
Addie Ellery. “I was heading into work at 
the MCA Office when I was struck by 
how beautiful the sky looked. We are 
blessed with this beautiful facility that 
is so well maintained (thank you Michael 
& Fred). The Nature Walk is AMAZING!” 
~ Addie 
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The MCA’s Board of Governors has requested members to fill out a “Recommendation & 

Suggestion” slip to help the Board of Governors better understand how they can serve the MCA 

Members.  The slips can be found in the office and the entrance area of the auditorium.  The Board 

thanks all of you who have taken the time to fill out these slips. Some of the slips requested the 

Board of Governors to form shuffle board leagues, weekly card games, bring in local music bands 

and have miniature golf tournaments.  All excellent ideas except the part about the Board doing 

it!  The Board of Governors has made available the setting for these recreational activities, but they 

truly have enough to do without facilitating a type of Club Med.  The MCA Members are encouraged 

to reach out to one another and form their own clubs or leagues.  I suggest that you visit the office 

and ask one of the staff members to help you write a little article about your recreational interest, 

give you name, and a way for those interested to get in touch with you.  The MCA will gladly put the 

article in the Monitor and on the MCA website. 

ELECTION TIME IS HERE!! 

 We will have 3  positions 

on the Board of Governors 

available come May 22nd.  

Applications will be available on 

January 1st, 2024 for those of you that 

are interested in joining us on the Board. 

The applications, photos and biographies 

must be in by February 10th to be published 

in the March/April 2024 Monitor. Any 

applications, photos, and biographies 

received after February 10th will be 

available in the MCA 

office. No applications 

will be accepted after 

March 1, 2024. 

REQUEST FOR  
CANDIDATE APPLICATION 

2024 BOARD OF GOVERNORS’ ELECTION 
On Saturday, May 25, 2024, at the MCA Annual Membership  

Meeting Three (3) members will be elected for positions to 

serve on the  Meadview Civic Association Board of Governors. 

Please fill out this application if you wish to run for the open 

positions. 

Name: ____________________________________________ 

Mailing Address: ____________________________________ 

__________________________________________________ 

Phone #: 

____________________________________________ 

Please return the application to the MCA office, NO LATER 

THAN FEBRUARY 10, to insure publication in the March/April 

Monitor. All applications need to be in before March 1st, 2024. 

Should you have questions, you may contact: 

The MCA Office Staff at:  (928)  564-2313 
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I. Candidate Eligibility: A slate of candidates, all of 

whom are members in good standing of the Meadview 

Civic Association, shall be selected by a 

nominating committee. The consent of all candidates 

shall be obtained before placing their names on the 

ballot. At the annual meeting a member present may 

nominate a member for the Board of Governors. No 

write-in candidates shall be accepted unless 

nominated at the annual meeting. No member 

nominated at the annual meeting shall be considered 

unless the candidate consents to serve if elected. 

The presiding officer shall limit nominating 

speeches from the to one (1) minute each. 

II. Who May Vote: Only members in good standing will be 

eligible to vote. To be a member in good standing 

that all association assessments on lots being 

voted, have been paid in full by 2 P.M., THE FRIDAY 

PRIOR TO THE ANNUAL MEETING. 

III. Voting Eligibility: A person eligible to vote in 

this election must be the owner or co-owner of 

Meadview property which is presently being assessed 

by the Association.           One vote 

only may be cast for each lot so assessed. Where a 

lot or lots are owned by one or more persons, only 

one of the persons names as co-owner may vote for 

any one lot. Only one vote per lot is allowed.     

 You may vote by absentee ballot if unable to 

attend the meeting. You must request your absentee 

ballot from the Secretary of the Board. Carefully 

follow the instructions sent with your ballot(s) 

and return to the Secretary. ABSENTEE BALLOTS MUST 

BE RECEIVED BY THE SECRETARY OF THE ASSOCIATION BY 

THE CLOSE OF THE LAST BUSINESS DAY PRIOR TO THE 

ANNUAL MEETING. 

IV. Verification of Voting Eligibility: Each 

prospective voter will be required to present 

proper identification prior to receiving the ballot

(s) for voting. Association records will be checked 

to verify that such person is a member in good 

standing. Each prospective voter will then be given 

the specific number of ballots, one for each member 

lot, and will then cast his/her ballot(s) 

immediately after verification.          

 Voting hours shall be from the conclusion of the 

annual meeting to 2:00 p.m.         There shall 

be no electioneering within one hundred (100) yards 

of the polling place. 

V. Ballots for Voting: Subsequent to verification of 

eligibility to vote, members will be given one (1) 

ballot for each lot for which he/she is authorized 

to cast a vote. Members, after verification of 

eligibility to vote, and receiving the ballot(s) 

shall proceed to vote and deposit said ballot(s) in 

the ballot box within ten (10) minutes. A member 

voting for more than ten (10) ballots shall have 

multiples of ten (10) minutes for each ten (10) 

ballots being voted. 

VI. Voting Procedures: A. In accordance with the 

desires of the majority of the Association members 

as expressed at the May 28, 1988 meeting and at the 

prerogative of the present Board of Governors as 

authorized in Article III, Section I of the By-Laws 

of the Association, the number of persons to sit on 

the Board of Governors shall be seven (7).  B. 

Place an “X” in the box beside the name of each 

candidate you wish to vote for. On all 

propositions, place an “X” in the appropriate box. 

On all proposed By-Laws changes mark an “X” in the 

appropriate box.           C. Fold your ballot 

and deposit in the ballot box provided. NOTE: 

Voting for more candidates than seats available 

will invalidate the ballot. 

VII. Ballot Counting: A. After all the ballots have 

been cast, the Election Committee will open the 

ballot box and proceed to count and record the 

votes.         B. To verify proper performance 

in all aspects of the election, the election will 

be monitored by appointed Association members. 

VIII. Installation of Officers: A. Immediately after 

the determination of names of the winning 

candidates, the newly elected members will assume 

their positions on the Board.   B. In accordance 

with Article III of the Association By-Laws, the 

Board members will be elect executive officers from 

their owns ranks. The executive officers of the 

Association shall be President, Vice-President, 

Secretary, Assistant Secretary, Treasurer, and 

Assistant Treasurer.            C. 

This Board of Governors shall manage and control 

the business affairs of the Association in 

accordance with the terms and conditions of the 

Articles of Incorporation and the By-Laws of the 

Association. 

IX. Voting by Absentee Ballot: Members can request an 

absentee ballot, one for each lot on which an 

assessment is paid, which will list the slate of 

candidate dates, Propositions, and the proposed By-

Law changes. The request form for absentee ballots 

should be filled in and mailed to:      

Secretary Meadview Civic Association          

P.O. Box 217, Meadview, AZ 86444           Upon 

receipt of the request form, eligibility and number 

of votes entitled to be cast will be determined. 

The ballot(s) will be mailed to the requester with 

a return envelope addressed to the Secretary of the 

Board. After indicating your choice of candidates 

and By-Law changes, seal the ballot(s) in the 

envelope addressed to the Secretary. Walk-in 

Absentee ballots will be accepted until, 2 P.M., 

THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE ANUUAL MEETING. Absentee 

Ballots received after THE FRIDAY PRIOR TO THE 

ANNUAL MEETING mail pick-up, will be invalid.                                                                

 Upon receipt the sealed envelope with the absentee 

ballot showing the Bar Code of the voter shall be 

logged in and placed in a locked ballot box. On 

election Day, the Election Committee will remove 

the ballot from the envelope for counting purposes. 
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JANUARY—FEBUARY 2024 Quail News 

It’s been a good year for the Quail Club!  We have new members, 
we’ve had great speakers, and a new look for See’s Candies.   

When you visit the Post Office you will see our latest display of all 
the chocolate’s your use to buying and even more like Truffles and 
various candy bars.  If you have a request, let us know.  We hope to 
see you at our next meeting on January  16, 2023 @ 10:00 AM at 
the MCA Auditorium 

Wishing all a Happy New Year and safe holiday travels.  Hope to 
see you at our next meeting...Fun, food, and new friends. 

                                                                             —Barbara Braaten, Vice-President 

FEBRUARY 29 
8 AM—2 PM 

At the MCA Auditorium 
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Friends of Arizona Joshua Tree Forest 
 

Thanks to the following volunteers who helped us gather data on our 
transplanted trees: Ernie Frey, Terri King, Alice Mazzella, Maryann 
Russell, Sharon Baur, and Dolores Robb.  We spent a couple of hours 
on October 16, 2023, measuring height, counting terminal buds, and 
noting if each tree had bloomed.  We also counted the trees that 
have unfortunately died.  We grouped the trees by when they were 
transplanted- the Mohave County project in 2020 and the 
Unisource project in 2022.    

 

We are very encouraged by our initial review of the results! The 
first group transplanted in 2020 has a 40% survival rate, with those 
surviving trees in good to excellent condition.  The second group 
transplanted in 2022 has an 80% survival rate, with those surviving 
trees also in good to excellent condition.  We will probably see the 
2022 survival rate decline in the next couple of years since we have 
seen that with the 2020 group.  It seems we may have a good pro-
cess developed for transplanting Joshua Trees.   

 

All the trees we have transplanted had 
to be moved for a road project and our 
new power substation, so we feel proud 
of giving them a chance to survive.  We 
hope to partner again with a company 
with Joshua trees that need to be 
moved from a property.   

About half of the Diamond Bar aban-
doned roadway was left to fill with 
transplanted Joshuas.   

 

Thanks again to the volunteers above 
and everyone for your continued support 
and encouragement. 

—Sam 
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Meadview Community Church 
 
Sunday                                                          
9:30 AM  Sunday School 
10:45 AM Morning Worship 
12:00 PM Fellowship time 
 
Wednesday    Zoom 
6:30 PM  Bible Study  
                      
Friday  
1:00 PM  Bingo at MCA 
 
1/19 9am-2pm  - Firearm Safety 
& Range Day 
4th Thursday of the month—
Side By Side Rides 

 
www.meadviewcommunitychurch.com 

Pastor Scott Lewis   

(928) 564-2411 

540 Hualapai Creek Dr  

Meadview, AZ 86444 

Meadview Baptist Church 

Please join us, Everyone is Welcome! 

Sunday  8:30 am - Praise Team Practice 
  9:30 am - Sunday School     
        (For all ages) 
  11:00 am - Worship Service   
        (Nursery is provided) 
  
Thursday  3:30 pm  - Bible Study/Prayer  
Saturday  3:30 pm  - Praise Team Practice 
 
The first Saturday of every month there is a 
Men's Breakfast at 9:00 am in the Worship 
Center. All men are welcome. 
 

www.meadviewbaptist.com  

Pastor Curtis O’Brien  

(928) 564-5305 

1035 W Meadview Blvd 

WADE HAMMOND in 
CONCERT 

February 11, 2024 at 
6:00 pm 
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VFW FOOD BANK DISTRIBUTION  
Meadview Area Nutritional Assistance 

 

Food distribution is on the 

Second Tuesday of each month  
Starting at 10:00 am         
VFW PARKING LOT 

FOR INFORMATION CALL 

928-564-2441 

Equal Opportunity  Provider 

Post 11014 

Post 103 
Meets at 9am on the 3rd 
Saturday of each month 

VFW REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

Tacos—1st, 3rd, & 4th Tuesday 5-7PM 

Patty Melts—2nd Tuesday 5-7PM 

Burgers—4th Wednesday 5-7PM 

Fish Fry—Every Friday 5-7PM 

Breakfast—1st Sunday 9am-Noon 

Comfort Food Dinner—2nd Sunday 5-7PM 

 

FEBRUARY 11— NO COMFORT  

    FOOD DINNER 

FEBRUARY 14— VALENTINE’S DAY  

    COMFORT FOOD DINNER 

 

NOTE: The Public is Invited to MOST Dining Functions 

Calendar, Menu Items, and Prices are Subject to Change 

Call the VFW for 

Take Out Orders at 

928-564-2441 
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290 E. Meadview Blvd,  
Meadview, AZ 86444   

(928) 564-2100 

OPEN EVERYDAY 8AM—11PM 

MONDAY   Shuffleboard 4:00PM 

TUESDAY   8 Ball/9 Ball Tournament 5:00 PM 

WEDNESDAY   Shuffleboard 11:00 AM 

THURSDAY  8 Ball / 9 Ball Tournament 5:00 PM 

FRIDAY 8 Ball / 10 Ball Tournament 5:00 PM 

SUNDAY Wine Sunday & Open Pool Night 

 

*Fishing Tackle * Bait * Ice * Snacks  

*Shirts & Hats * ATM * Free WiFi 
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Visit our website at VegasOutdoorAdventures.com 

Reservations@gcresort.com  Phone: 928-770-6857 

NOW HIRING ALL POSITIONS 

Welcome to the Grand 

Canyon Glamping Resort 

Head up Diamond Bar Road, look 

for us on the left at Mile Marker 11    

6033 E SHAMROCK, MEADVIEW 

We have a host of exciting activities 

designed to captivate your senses and 

leave you with unforgettable memories.  

 Experience an 

 exhilarating ATV Tour 

 Ride the Horse Trail with 

 Gina under the 

 magnificent Arizona sky 

 Ask Trish about booking a 

 stay in a Covered 

 Wagon or a Tipi! 

Last Chance Restaurant and Saloon  

Grand Opening February 1st 

SERVING BREAKFAST, LUNCH AND DINNER 

 Come join us for a Well Drink 

or an Ice Cold Beer! 

 Tell us you saw this in the 

Meadview Monitor for a 

special LOCALS TREAT! 

 Offering discounts for 

Mohave County Residents 

Thank you for being a part of the Grand Canyon 

Glamping Resort family, and we look forward to 

sharing this incredible journey with you.  
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IMPORTANT NOTICE ALL RESIDENTS  
 

Please help our emergency responders identify your 
 property by posting your address in clear view.  

GPS is not always accurate in our area.  
Their quick response is for you own benefit. 

Meadview Civic 

Association  

Billing Options: 

Snail Mail: We 
would need your 
mailing address. 

Payment Options: 

Bill Pay: This you set 
up from your online 
banking.  

Credit/Debit Card: 
You would call or 
come into the office 
for us to process a 
payment. 

Check: Write us a 
check and either bring 
it to the office or mail 
it. 

Money Order: 
Purchase a Money 
Order and fill it out 
and either bring it to 
the office or mail it to 
us. 

Cashier’s Check: 
Purchase a Cashier’s 
Check  and fill it out 
and either bring it to 
the office or mail it to 
us. 

Cash: Please DO NOT 
mail cash. Please 
come into the office 
and make your 
payment. We will 
always provide you 
with a receipt for cash 
payments. (Receipts 
for copies or faxes 
upon request.) 
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 The MCA’s Board of Governors has requested members to fill out a 
“Recommendation & Suggestion” slip to help the Board of Governors 
better understand how they can serve the MCA Members.  The slips can 
be found in the office and the entrance area of the auditorium.  The 
Board thanks all of you who have taken the time to fill out these slips. 
Some of the slips requested the Board of Governors to form. 

 Shuffle board leagues, weekly card games, bring in local music bands 

and have miniature golf tournaments.  All excellent ideas except the part 

about the Board doing it!  The Board of Governors has made available the 

setting for these recreational activities, but they truly have enough to do 

without facilitating a type of Club Med.   

 The MCA Members are encouraged to reach out to one 

another and form their own clubs or leagues.  I suggest that 

you visit the office and ask one of the staff members to help you 

write a little article about your recreational interest, give your 

name, and a way for those interested to get in touch with 

you.  The MCA will gladly put the article in the Monitor and on 

the MCA website. 

MCA’s Meadview Monitor Publication Advertising Rates 

This is a Bi-Monthly Publication with SIX issues per year 

• Business Card—$6 per issue or $36 per year 

• 1/4 Page—$10 per issue or $60 per year 

• 1/2 Page—$20 per issue or $120 per year 

• Full Page—$40 per issue or $240 per year 

Please make checks payable to:  

Meadview Civic Association  
P.O. Box 217                                          
Meadview, AZ 86444 
 
Note:   
* All ads must be paid in advance. 

* Sorry, no refunds for cancellations. 

* The MCA reserves the right to edit or refuse submissions. 
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January 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 

 
3 
Busy Hands 10 am 
 
Health Van 8:30AM 

4  
C.O.M. Meeting 10AM 
 
 

5  
Bingo 1 pm 

6  
Ridge Riders 
   8:30 
 

7 8  
 
 

9 Quail 10 AM 
 
VFW Food Dist 10AM 
 
Chamber Board  
Meeting 5PM 

10 
Busy Hands 10 am 
 

11  
 
 
 

12 
Bingo 1 pm 

13  
 
MCA 1st Quarterly 
    Meeting 9 AM 

14 15 16  
  
 
 

17  
Health Van 8:30AM 
 
Busy Hands 10 am 

18    
LMRFD Member Meet-
ing 10AM 
 

19 
Bingo 1 pm 

20   
 

21 
 

22  
 

23  
Meadview Jazz     

24  
Busy Hands 10 am 

25 
 

26 
Bingo 1 pm 

27  
Neighborhood 
Watch 10 AM 

28 29 
 

30   31 
Busy Hands 10 am 

  
 

 

February 2024 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1  
C.O.M. Meeting 10AM 
 
 

2 

Bingo 1 pm 

3 Ridgeriders 8:30am 

 

Farmer’s Market   9AM 

4 5 6   

 

7 County Health Van 

Busy Hands 10 am 

8   

 

9 

Bingo 1 pm 

10    

11  

SUPER BOWL 
12 13  

Quail Club 10AM 

 

Chamber Board 5PM 

14  Busy Hands 10 am 15 
LMRFD Member Meet-
ing 10AM 

 

16 

Bingo 1 pm 

17 Farmer’s Market 

9am-Noon 

18 19 20  

 
21 Health Van 8:30AM 

Busy Hands 10 am 

22 

 

 

23 

Bingo 1 pm 

24 

 

25 

                               

26 27  28  

Busy Hands 10 am 

29  

Blood Drive  

 8 AM—2 PM 

 

Health Van 8:30AM 
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Meadview Civic  

Association, Inc. 

The purpose of our organization 

is to foster & encourage the civic 

advancement of our members 

and/or property owners. 

However, Social Membership 

applications are also cogitated. 

In August of 1970, the owners of 

the Meadview subdivision 

determined that to maintain the 

friendly small town attraction of 

Meadview, a central meeting & 

recreational facility was needed. 

They set up the MCA with 

involuntary membership to 

property owners. A number of 

Meadview families agreed and 

the Articles of Incorporation 

were created and accepted by the 

State of Arizona. With an 

$80,000 loan to erect the facility; 

construction of the lounge, 

kitchen and pool began January 

of 1971 and completed in July 

that same year. 

 
Meadview Civic  

Association, Inc. 
247 E. Meadview Blvd. 

P.O. Box 217 
Meadview, AZ 86444 

 
Phone:    (928) 564-2313 
Fax:         (928) 564-2520 
 E-mail:   mca@citlink.net 
Website:        mca-az.com 

 

 

Facility & Office Hours: 

Facility -  8 am to 9  pm, 7 days a week                                                                                                                              
Office  -  Tuesday - Friday   9 am to 4 pm 
  Saturday  9 am to 1 pm 
  CLOSED  -  Sunday & Monday  


